
Rotary Club of Auburn
President—Bart O’Brien
Treasurer—Bill Jansen
Secretary—Mark Smith

Immediate Past President—Mitch Hanna
President Elect—Jeff Patton

Website—www.auburncarotary.org

Board of Directors
Club Service—Valerie Harris         Community Service—Kahl Muscott
International Service—Don Whitaker    Vocational Service—Jarrod Anderson
Membership—Jeff Ambrosia    New Generations—Dave Horsey
RI President—Sakuji Tanaka   District Governor 5190—Sam ‘Woody’ Wilbanks

  TUESDAY, JUNE 18, 2013    
THE ROTARY CLUB OF AUBURN BULLETIN

PROGRAM THIS WEEK: PRESIDENT BART’S AWARDS 

Last week, song-leader Preston Marx led the group with the Beatles’ tune “Yellow Submarine.”

FAREWELL TO JENIFER GEE

Headed to McGeorge law school this fall, Jenifer 
bid us farewell last Tuesday. But, as she said 

earlier, “It’s not an end to her community service 
through Rotary—just a hiatus.” 

She also leaves her position as the editor of 
the Auburn Journal to pursue her new career. 
Jenifer said, Preston Marx has offered her an 
internship at his firm Reynolds Maddux LLP in 
Auburn. 

Good luck Jenifer, you will be missed by 
club and community for all your good work!

IT’S PRESIDENT BART’S FINAL MEETING - ALOHA!
HE SAYS WEAR YOUR HAWAIIAN SHIRT FOR AWARDS DAY

“I will have the usual awards presentation to the Board members for their service and to the rank and file members who 
have made this a fun year for me and who have done wonderful things in our community. I will have a Bart’s Top Ten 
Auburn Rotary Events from 2012-2013, and a hand off of some essential “tools” for incoming President Jeff Patton.”



THE SPIRIT OF AUBURN COMMUNITY BBQ
FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2013

Betty Bennett and her BBQ committee are working diligently to make our 31st Annual Spirit of 
Auburn Community Barbecue a grand success for Incoming President Jeff Patton’s major fund-

raiser of the year. You or your business can get involved by donating raffle or silent-auction items 
or by becoming a sponsor of the barbecue. Sponsorships are available: Corporate Level - $2,500; 

Good Neighbor Level - $1,000; Friendly Neighbor Level - $500; Helpful Neighbor Level - $250; or 
Hello Neighbor Level - $100.    Contact Betty Bennett at 530-863-6271.

RAGGAE IN THE PARK
A Bob Marley Celebration

Chairman Mike Wilson says
Party in the park is on Friday June 21st.  

A Raggae Band will be playing
 The band should start at about 6pm and 

could run as late as 10:00.

 In the past we have sold BBQ sandwiches 
and beverages (beer, wine, soda, and water).  

This year we are not selling food.  We 
will only sell the beverages.  The work will 
definitely be easier for our members this 

year.
 

We will actually be selling beverages from 
5pm until the event ends.  We plan to have 
two shifts:  4:30-7:30 and 7:00 to 10p.m.

Setup will be easier and cleanup too. 

Contact Mike Wilson to help:
mwilson@wilsontaylor.com 
bus. phone: 530-885-6252

AN INVITATION TO A SPECIAL AFTERNOON AT WARREN & CONNIE BURNS’ HOME
Connie and I are going to have an afternoon of friendship, food, and music in our back yard on Sunday, July 

14, at 2:00 p.m., and we would like to invite any Rotarians that may be interested. We will provide hot dogs, 
salad, chips, lemonade, and iced tea, and you may bring a small side dish or desert to share, and your favorite 
lawn chair.  You are welcome to BYOB.

We will feature Annie Begin, the violinist that won first place in our Rotary Club music competition and 
second place District wide, and her family.  The Begin family has played many gigs and just keeps getting better 
and better.

Annie is leaving for college, and we thought this would help give her an Auburn sendoff.  Therefore, we are 
suggesting a free will donation of $10 per head to help her on her way.  Maybe we can get Bill J. to count the 
money before the concert is over, so we can bask in our collective effort. Call: 916-652-5594 or 916-300-9568 
for details and directions to the Burns’ residence.



UPCOMING PROGRAMS

• June 18: Bart O’Brien
      Year-End Awards
• June 25: New Members Meeting

 
COMING EVENTS

• Rotary Board Meeting
 June 18, 2013: 7 AM Gold Rush Chevy
• Party in the Park
 Regional Park, Friday, June 21, 2013
• Demotion of President Bart O’Brien
 Saturday, June 29, 2013
• Auburn Rotary Barbecue
 Friday, September 20, 2013

Send information for publication in 
The Bulletin to: Don Yamasaki
Email: yamasaki@wildblue.net
Home phone: 916-663-1651
Cell phone: 916-203-9357

The Bulletin Photographers: 
Bob Dunstan & Leonard James

This week: Bob Dunstan

OOPS!

Ernie Strobel says, 
Judy, Mrs. Strobel, did
not get the Cathy Bianchi
cake he successfully bid 
on a couple of weeks ago, 
as stated in The Bulletin.
He gave the cake to Julie
Rodriguez who presented 
the program on the coming
Northern California Special 
Olympics at UC Davis on
June 28-30. 
But, it’s okay with Judy. 
Ernie makes regular stops 
at Cathy’s to surprise Judy
with those delicious baked
masterpieces!

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

Ron & Shawna Martinez
May 26, 1985 - 28 years

CONGRATULATIONS!

WANT TO GO RAFTING WITH 
BOB SANTIN & BRIDGET POWERS ON AUG. 24?

Bob says, two more signed up last Tuesday, but they still 
have room for a few more. Bob & BJ will be gone for a 

few weeks but you can contact Bridget: bridgetpowers@
sbcglobal.net or cell: 916-835-4565

Bud made Mike Medlin a member of Auburn Rotary 
and everybody is drooling! You see, Mike is one heck 
of a worker and I know the BBQ cooking crew, for 

one, is looking forward to his continued help with the 
barbecue cooking! Welcome Mike!

WELCOME NEW MEMBER MIKE MEDLIN

BRIAN MISHLER TELLS IT LIKE IT IS!

You don’t need me to give you an economic weather 
update.  Turn on the TV and get all the so-called 

expert’s predictions, and just like the weather...those 
predictions change daily like the wind.  So who cares 
what they say.  Stop watching “Financial Pornography”!  
It will destroy your investor soul and do nothing to help 
you become a more successful investor.

Stop trying to “time the market”.  That is 
speculating...not investing.  Set goals, develop a 
strategy, own high quality investments, diversify properly, 
monitor your results, make appropriate adjustments 
and...work with a professional.” 

“


